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The Rt. Hon. Brandon Lewis CBE MP   

Secretary of State for Northern Ireland   
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BT4 3SH   

   

17 December 2021  

   

Dear Brandon,   

 

   

DEDICATED MECHANISM BRIEFING – ISSUES RAISED 

   

At its meeting on 15 December 2021, the Committee for the Executive Office received 

an oral briefing from the Chief Commissioners of the three commissions that form the 

Dedicated Mechanism. The Committee agreed that I should write to you raising three 

key issues that emerged during this briefing. Namely:  

 

Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission (NIHRC) accreditation  

 

The Committee was concerned to hear that the United Nations Global Alliance of 

National Human Rights Institutions sub-committee on accreditation has deferred a 

decision on renewing the NIHRC’s A-status accreditation until June 2022 due to 

concerns regarding the financial status of the NIHRC.  

The Committee wishes to express its support for the valuable work of the NIHRC, 

particularly (but not limited to) the additional workload resulting from its Dedicated 

Mechanism role, and calls upon the UK government to commit to a level and period 

of funding adequate to allow re-accreditation to proceed as a matter of urgency.  

 

Nationality and Borders Bill  

 

The Committee wishes to highlight the unique circumstances due to the land border 

on this island and ask for details of provisions being made for individuals likely to be 



affected by this bill e.g. individuals who live in one territory and work in the other 

and vice versa, etc. 

 

Common Travel Area Rights and Protections 

 

The Committee also wishes to support the Dedicated Mechanism in calling upon 

both the British and Irish governments to enact legislation to ensure the rights and 

protections currently available under the Common Travel Area. 

 

I look forward to your earliest response. 

 

   

Yours sincerely,   

 

 
 

Sinéad McLaughlin MLA  

Chairperson, Committee for the Executive Office   
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